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1. Background 

1.1 From 16 to 20 June 2014 there was a school improvement inspection in Walsall.  Her 
Majesty’s Inspector wrote to Walsall on 22 July 2014.  This letter is attached as 
Appendix 1. 

1.2 There is a section in the letter regarding ‘Use of Resources’ and there are pertinent 
comments to the work of Schools Forum.  Equally, HMI were keen to meet with the 
Chair of Schools Forum.  This report briefly makes recommendations based on the 
contents of Appendix 1. 

2. Summary of Inspection Letter 

2.1 The comments from inspectors appear to be positive.  The section of the letter 
entitled ‘Use of Resources’ refer to the work of Schools Forum. 

2.2 While there are no clear conclusions in the letter, it could be reasoned that Schools 
Forum work analysing balances and ensuring a balance control mechanism remains 
in place is important.  

2.3 Work around making sure the budget is continued to be understood is important.  
The clear rationale behind many of the decisions and the way that has been 
presented is not only useful but seen as good practice. 

2.4 The role of the efficiency benchmarking performed in recent year’s remains as being 
seen as good practice by OFSTED. 

3. Key Points to Inform Future Schools Forum work 

3.1 It must always be remembered that Schools Forum are dealing with public money.  
Decisions must be scrutinised and challenged to ensure value for money. 

3.2 Members of Schools Forum are not simply there to service those who they represent, 
they also have a wider role to do the best for the children of Walsall.  While Schools 
Forum have rules about numbers of academy or maintained members, all members 
should do their best across all sectors. 

3.3 The funds are there to produce good school outcomes for pupils.  The local authority 
encourages its schools to financially plan into the medium term and as part of that 
have an adequate working balance.  However, balances will be challenged and it is 
the intention of the local authority to increase this scrutiny in the future. 

3.4 Value for money is central to what schools do.  This should be part of a schools 
medium term financial plan and should reflect decisions made by Schools Forum. 

3.5 Walsall Council is ambassador for all Walsall children.  The local authority will work 
diligently to meet its statutory duties and central to this will be working with all Walsall 
schools. 

4. Recommendations 

4.1 Schools Forum needs to ensure that sufficient work is planned to analyse and 
challenge balances. 



4.2 Schools Forum needs to ensure that regular benchmarking takes place. 

4.3 Schools Forum need to consider School improvement when making decisions. 


















